Coulee Sno-Drifters

September Meeting 2023
By Jim Tempke 

The September Meeting was held at the Onalaska American Legion, and we had the whole room to ourselves. There were 11 members in attendance with several regular members absent. With the whole room to ourselves, there was lots of room for more members to attend.
President Gary started the meeting at 7:00. 
Terry Houlihan reported that the Club Treasury has $3586.15. This year’s Club dues will remain the same at $25.00. Send the money to Terry Houlihan at N3733 Peters RD, La Crosse, WI 54601.
There were several thank you cards received by the Club: 

Allen Johnson for the numerous ailments that he has worked through. AJ was able to attend the meeting.

Todd Michael for his father.

Gary Hanson for his father.

Tom Larson for his wife, Judy.

CMN letter thanking the Club for the annual donation.

The group, led by our Most Honorable President, discussed next year’s Social Calendar. 

There will be Club Meetings held at 7:00 on the first Thursday of the month at the American Legion.

Following last year’s successful gathering at the Olson Cabin, there may be a repeat on October 28, save the date with more details to follow next month.

The Hangover Ride could happen January 1st if the snow Gods cooperate.

Another repeat from last year would be the gathering at Jeff’s Cabin. Save January 27th with more details to follow.

Club Trip date and location are still being determined. Stan Schwier will be making connections for either late January or early February. E-mail any suggested locations to Stan. Stan’s e-mail address is stanarcticcat@charter.net
The CMN Recognition Dinner at the Weber Center is scheduled usually after the Club Trip. Last year, the Club donated $1,937.00 for a grand total over the years of about $15,000.00.

Nancy Olson reported on the upcoming AWSC Workshop planned for the North Hall of the La Crosse Center on October 20th and 21st. There will be a Welcome Table sponsored by the Alliance ($150.00) as compared to a Hospitality Room for a lot more money. Looking for volunteers to man the table on Friday before 2:00 until later (I didn’t hear the end time) and on Saturday from 8:00 AM until around 1:00. Stan offered his services. The Welcome Table will be a great chance to sell calendars or collect CMN donations. Speaking of calendars, Nancy has this year’s allotment, so be sure to pick a bunch to sell.
Nancy had AWSC raffle tickets for sale and, like usual, the Club purchased one $100 ticket.

Nancy also reported on the Alliance Meeting. 
The new tractor has been received and has been paid for. La Crosse County is presently using the tractor, which means income for the Alliance. The old tractor was sold online for $62,000 whereas the trade in amount would have only been $35,000.

La Crosse County wants Trail Work and Maintenance Records within one month of the expenditure.

The Onalaska Board of Public Works October meeting has the Trail Approval on the agenda. The Club needs someone to attend the meeting to answer any possible questions. There weren’t any complaints from last year and Jarrod Holter makes an excellent presentation for the annual approval. The meeting is October 3rd at 6:30 PM in the Onalaska Council Chambers.
The Club approved payment of the Insurance Quote. I did not hear the dollar amount, but doesn’t really matter, because insurance is a mandatory need.

Discussed ways to increase membership. Without the Chili Feed or the CMN fund raiser, there aren’t any public events for exposure to gain members. 

The winner of the CMN 50/50 raffle at the Meeting was Sharon Tempke. The lucky winner won $22.
The drawing for the free Club membership for the year always happens at the September meeting. This year’s lucky winner was the Club Secretary, me. It was a great meeting for the Tempke family.
The meeting ended at 8:00.
The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday October 5th, 2023. The Meeting will be at the Onalaska American Legion at 7:00 PM.
